

SFS INC Trail Association

General Membership Meeting

12/2/25

Brent S called the meeting to order, Eden B was absent, All other officers answered roll call. Members present included Bristol S, Shelby S, Alec K, Riggs K, William G, Torrey S, Lance Z, Josh R, Heather S, Sylvin B, and Greg G.

Guests: A Basin Electric representative was unable to make it due to the roads.

Approval of Minutes: Josh made a motion to approve November meeting minutes, 2nd by Lance, motion carried.

Treasury Report: There is \$11,747.00 in the general account. The first weekend of the Dickens Village Festival brought in \$507.

Old Business: There were no reimbursements or payments introduced. Groomer repair update, the new injectors have arrived. Hoping to have them put in this weekend. Oil needs to be changed as well. Snodeo February 28th, Marcus T Needs to get approval from the fair board but the track is okay with it. Track asked that it be hosted after December and before late March. We are waiting for insurance to respond, they have the application. We will most likely need an ambulance present. Torrey is looking into event rules. Having a snowmobile show at the same time was discussed. All tracked machines will be welcome. Brent will look into getting a timer and will talk to Marcus T about the PA system.

New Business: The SND convention was November 22nd, The state is purchasing a new groomer, it will be going to Surrey. They also purchased a new roller that will be going to Bismarck. They plan to start replacing aging drags. It is not in the budget for us to get a new groomer in the foreseeable future. Greg G was asked to stop texting the WhatsApp late as night while other members are asleep, he said he would stop.

Trail Coordinator: Signing is complete, Sylvin fixed most of the trail, Torrey plans to do the remaining fixes this week. We are short on signs and will need to make more. The first benchmark will be sent in to the state.

Activity Committee: Dani and Brock will be running the food shack December 13th, could use 2 more people to help.

Announcements: Next meeting will be January 6th, 2026.

Adjournment: Greg made a motion to adjourn the meeting, 2nd by Josh, motion carried.